

The Borough of Elverson 101 South Chestnut Street

P.O. Box 206 Elverson, PA 19520 Phone (610) 286-6420 Fax (610) 286-5950

April 3, 2018

The monthly meeting of the Elverson Borough Council was held on Tuesday, April 3, 2018, and called to order at 7:00 PM by Council President, Dwight Frizen who led the Pledge of Allegiance and Prayer.

ATTENDANCE:

Council Members, Dwight Frizen, Bob French, Merle Stoltzfus, Jack Stewart, Doug Hoskins, and George Firrantello, Mayor Bob Broderick, and Secretary/Treasurer, Lori Kolb, Absent, Council Member Bob Clements.

Also in attendance: Mark Stabolepszy, SSM Group, Brendon Petersheim, Resident

MINUTES:

Motion was made by Doug Hoskins and seconded by George Firrantello to accept the March 2018 meeting minutes as submitted. Motion carried by all.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Motion was made by Bob French and seconded by Jack Stewart to accept the Treasurers Report and pay bills as presented. Motion carried by all.

PRESIDENTS REPORT

Dwight announced the Landscapes 3 meeting is being held in Coatesville on May 16th. Dwight and Merle expressed interest in attending the Landscapes 3 meeting.

Dwight Frizen requested that Council Members take time to review the draft of the agreement between the Borough, and the PA Strikers Fast Pitch Softball League, for the use of the fields at Livingood Park. Council will review the draft, and forward any comments to Lori. Lori will then complete the final draft to include any additional comments from Council, and Dwight will meet with Tony Marsalo from PA Strikers to sign the final agreement.

Dwight Frizen reviewed a letter received from Governor Wolf, expressing his appreciation to Council Members for providing him with a copy of the Borough's resolution in opposition to HB1620.

BUILDING, GROUNDS STREETS AND LIGHTS

Bob French mentioned the contractor has wired two sides of Borough building in preparation for stucco. Bob also reported he is working on scheduling the crack sealing. Bob mentioned he and Dwight are working with Service Electric Cablevision to determine the best option for re-routing the internet and phone wires at the Borough office.

Doug Hoskins mentioned he is looking into getting quotes for snow plowing. Doug will meet with potential contractors and report back to Council.

ENGINEERING:

Mark Stabolepszy reviewed his report. Mark mentioned he is working toward getting as-built plans for Springfield Village, and Community Evangelical Free Church. Mark also mentioned that activity at the Sunoco site has resumed, so he will begin doing site visits.

BUILDING AND ZONING:

Dwight Frizen reviewed the zoning report with Council.

SALDO UPDATE:

Dwight Frizen said they are awaiting additional comments from Kraft Codes Services. Dwight announced that once the SALDO update is completed, a public meeting will be scheduled.

MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY:

Jack Stewart reported on the topics from the Municipal Authority meeting. Jack mentioned concerns for infiltration were reviewed.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Dwight Frizen reminded Council that the Main Street Project meeting for the residents is being held tomorrow evening at Hopewell Manor's meeting room at 6:30 PM.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion was made by Doug Hoskins and seconded by Jack Stewart to adjourn the meeting. Meeting was adjourned at 7:58 PM.

Respectfully,

Lori Kolb, Secretary Treasurer